


Mullion Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 17 September 2024 at 7.00pm in The Centenary Room, Methodist Chapel, Churchtown, Mullion


Councillors Present

	Mr G Atkinson 		Mr M Rowse
J Birnie	 		Mrs C Rule (Chair)
Mr A Gilbert			Mrs L Skeites				
Mr R Ormond 		Mr R Willey
Mr J Pascoe (Vice Chair)	Mrs K Wilson			
			
There was one member of the public present. 

The Chair opened the meeting, advised of the fire and public speaking procedures and welcomed everyone. 


1. Election of a new Chair

Mrs K Wilson had resigned as the Chair.  It was proposed by Mrs K Wilson, seconded by Mr M Rowse and RESOLVED to appoint Mrs C Rule as the Chair, who accepted.

It was proposed by Mrs K Wilson, seconded by J Birnie and RESOLVED to appoint Mr J Pascoe as the Vice Chair, who accepted.

Everyone thanked Mrs K Wilson for her commitment to the village as Chair to the Parish Council.

2. Public Session

None.

3.	Absence

None.

4.	Minutes

It was proposed by Councillor R Willey, seconded by Councillor Mr L Skeites and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 2 August 2024 be approved as a true record and were duly signed by the Chair.

5.	Declarations of Interest

None.

6.	Planning

Following consideration by the Councillors of the Planning Applications received from Cornwall Council, the following decisions were made:

PA24/05875 – Treverbyn, Polurrian Cliffs - Creation of vehicular access from rear of property onto Gwel an Garrek and formation of parking area with space for turning within the property 

Mr Tremayne read a statement on behalf of the Applicant, which stated that attempts had been made to identify the owner of the land over which the access was required, although there was no mention of a Land Registry Search.  He stated that providing this new entrance would assist access to the property for disabled friends and family.

It was proposed by Councillor J Pascoe, second by Councillor M Rowse and RESOLVED to support the application.  

PA24/05561 – Predannack Manor – Proposed new gateway and installation of a metal gate opposite an existing access point

Concerns were raised regarding the drainage ditch which was located in front of the proposed access.  The Clerk was asked to advise the Planning Officer of the ditch and suggest a pipe be installed under the access track.

It was proposed by Councillor J Pascoe, seconded by Councillor J Birnie and RESOLVED that the application be supported. 

One member of the public left the meeting. 

The following decisions had been made by Cornwall Council:-

PA24/03703 - Gwel Teg, 47 Laflouder Fields - Change of use from office to ancillary accommodation and occasional holiday let without compliance of condition 2 of decision APP/D0840/W/21/3279963 dated 23/12/2023 – Approved

PA24/05314 - The Cabin, Nansmellyon Road - Proposed single storey front porch extension, single storey rear extension to replace existing flat roof extension, external wall insulation with render finish and re-roofing using natural slates to include integrated solar PV array - Approved

PA24/05103 - Angrouse Farm, Angrouse Lane - Proposed replacement porch and re-roofing and extension of existing side conservatory, and new roof with balcony over existing sun room - Approved

7.	Report from Cornwall Councillor A Soady 

Cornwall Councillor Anthony Soady had submitted his apologies to the meeting and had circulated an email update.

8.	Chair and Clerks Comments 

The Clerk confirmed that the new office PC was working very well and that the office security was now fully operational.

9.	Public Rights of Way

It was noted that the Poldhu Nursing Home had erected a ‘No footpath sign’ on the PROW.  The Clerk had written to the property asking them to remove it.  The Clerk would circulate the PROW map to Councillors for clarification on the official route through the Nursing Home.

Newton Farm was making the access of the footpath through their property quite tricky.  The Clerk would speak to the Countryside Access Officer.

10.	Public Open Spaces 

Councillor J Pascoe advised the meeting that he was due to meet with the current system operators of the CCTV system in the park on Thursday.  Once the current situation had been assessed, he would obtain quotes for a system that would be suitable for the area and the operators.

Quotes were still be obtained for new park equipment.  It was suggested that Cornwall Council be contacted to find out which companies they used for their play areas.  It was thought that St Austell Brewery had funding available at the current time.

The plywood to repair the large climbing frame had now been collected.  Councillors G Atkinson and A Gilbert would now repair the platform.

The new play equipment quotes from various companies required some input from Councillors.  The Clerk would circulate the emails again.

11.	Highways 

Everyone was delighted to see that the Commons Corner had been cut right back.

Concerns were raised over the delivery lorry blocking the road outside of Spar and causing unnecessary tail backs.  The Clerk would write to the owners of Spar.

12.	To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for funding 

None.

13.	Finance and Accounts

It was proposed by Councillor M Rowse, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Skeites and RESOLVED to confirm the accounts and to pay the invoices.

14.	Other correspondence received

None.

15.	Planning Enforcement


The Chair closed the meeting at 7.56pm.



Signed: ……………………………………..		Dated: ……………………..
		Chair
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